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The  first  volunteers’  dinner  was
held  with  great  success  on
Saturday  4th February,  at  the
Ardington  Hotel,  Worthing.  77
volunteers  and  their  guests  sat
down to a delicious 3 course meal.
Following  the  meal  Rob  Drage
organised a stand-up bingo game
which  was  a  great  success.
Margaret  Harden was the winner
and  won  £60.  The  remainder  of
the money raised is being donated
to St Barnabas Hospice. 
Thanks  must  go  to  Rowland
Gibson for  organising  the dinner
and to Chris Luesley for his work
in organising the seating plan. 

Club volunteers and their guests
enjoying the meal. The full set of
photographs can be found on the
Club website.
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It  is with sadness the Club learnt
of the passing of Keith Horner on
the 13th March. Keith, a Life 

Member,  joined  the  Club  as  a
young teenager in the 1950’s and
in the following years became the
clubs  No.1  Backstroke  swimmer,
as  well  as  being  captain  of  the
water  polo  team.  He  served  for
many years on the Club Executive
Committee  and  represented
Sussex  at  swimming  and  water-
polo.  During  his  national  service
in  the  Army,  at  Aldershot,  Club
officials were known to bring him
to Worthing for galas and take him
back to Aldershot afterwards.  He
won championships at the British
Rail  Nationals  and  the  British
Police Nationals. In 1990 he was
heavily  involved  in  the
organisation  of  the  Club’s
centenary celebrations.
A great Club servant who will be
sadly missed.
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The Age Group Presentation will
be held on Friday the 9th June at
the  Thomas  Beecham  Club,  at
7pm. Tickets will be priced at £2
for adults and £1 for children. The
Social Committee are considering
changing  the  format  of  the
presentation  this  year,  perhaps
having  a  barbecue  instead  of  a
disco. Could we please have your
views on the format. If  we decide
to hold a barbecue are there any
parents who would be prepared to
help with cooking the food?
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The  Club  will  be  holding  an
Easter raffle, which will be drawn
on  Thursday  13th April.  Tickets,
priced at £1 per strip of 5 tickets,
are  currently  on  sale.  See  Tina
Redman or Carol Tate.

	�		���	
���	

The  Executive  Committee of  the
Club  have  agreed  sessions  fees,
from  April,  will  remain
unchanged.
Session  fees  have  now remained
unchanged since April 2000.
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Entry  forms  for  the  Age  Group
Competition  are  now.
Available. They must be  returned
by the 27th April.  No late entries
will be accepted.
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Some  parents  and  children
regularly  ask  why they have  not
moved through the width classes
faster.  This  is  because  children
who  swim  regularly,  twice  or
three  times  a  week,  will  almost
certainly move faster  than others
who can only attend one session.
This  is  because  swimming  is  all
about  water  confidence  and
practice.  Please  try  to  encourage
your  children  to  practice  a  little
when they are having fun with you
in  the  swimming  pool.  Another
regularly  asked  question  is,  my
child  has  achieved  an   NPTS
Award Level  and is  swimming in
a much lower group. The answer
is  probably  to  do  with  their
Breaststroke. 
At the Club we want all swimmers
to  be  able  to  perform  strokes
correctly  from an early  age.  The
NPTS allows children to move to
quite a high level by passing only
8 of  the  required  items,  whereas

the  Club  look  for  a  reasonable
pass in all 10 for each level. The
reason  being  we  are  looking  for
potential gala squad swimmers.
If  you  have  any  questions  about
your  child’s  progress  in  the
Learner  Pool  or  Widths,  please
leave a message in the diary at the
pay desk and I will contact you to
discuss  the  problem and  try  and
find a solution.

Dawn Osborne
Pre-Competition Development
Co-ordinator

�	� 
 ����� 
 � 
 �������
�	��������
����	�

6 members of the Club have just
completed the course. The course
started  on  14th January,  on
Saturday  mornings,  and  finished
with  the  theory  exam  on  4th

March.  The  course  involved
continual  assessment,  log  book
preparation  and  a  theory  exam.
The  6  –  Laura  Craven,  Jessica
Ford,  Michelle  Fumagalli,  Phil
Jones, Neale Maloney and Tracey
Moore now await the results of the
theory exam.
The course was organised by the
Worthing  Swimming
Development  Group  which  is  a
partnership  between  Worthing
Swimming  Club,  Worthing
Borough  Council  and  the
Aquarena. The tutor for the course
was  Anne  Bickmore  who  has
provided  a  number  of  successful
courses for the group over the past
few years.
If any parent would like to assist 
on the poolside at  Club sessions,
and, perhaps, ultimately take part
in a future course, please see Peter
McCallum.
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A  special  thank  you  must  go  to
Mary  and  Derrick  Lewis,  Katie
Goulder  and  their  friends  for

donating  £100  towards  our  fund
for  St  Barnabas  Hospice.  Also  a
very big thank you to all who took
part  in  the stand-up bingo at  the
Club’s volunteers  dinner where a
total of £100 was also raised for St
Barnabas.  Last,  but  not  least,
many thanks to everyone who has
bought  a  lottery  bonus  ball
number each week. So far we have
raised over £150. We still have a
few numbers left each week, so if
you would like to have a go, but
have not  yet  had one,  please see
Carol Tate at the Club shop on a
Tuesday  or  Thursday,  or  Tina
Redman on a Tuesday,  Thursday
or Friday.  Many of you have put
your  name  down  for  the  same
number  every  week.  If  we  are
fortunate  to  sell  every  number
regularly we would be able to start
a second sheet each week. 

Many thanks
Carol Tate
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Many  thanks  to  all  of  you  who
donated  your  Tesco  sports
vouchers  to  the  Club.  We  were
able to obtain:

· 2 sets of non slip spots
· 1 set of cones
· 1 set  of  small  cones with

poles
These  will  all  be  used  for  land
training.  We  were  very  late  in
starting to collect these vouchers,
as  we  thought  it  was  only  for
schools,  but  if  these  vouchers
become  available  again  we  will
start to collect them straight away.
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Help  is  required  on  the poolside
on Tuesdays and Thursdays to put 
out  the  lane  ropes,  Backstroke
flags  and  starting  blocks  at
8:00pm. If  any parent  or  parents
can help, please see Allan Tate.
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Lane Awards

The following swimmers received
achievement  lane  awards  for
February:  Lane 1 - Zoe Yeandle,
Lane 2 - Rebecca Anderson, Lane
3 - Emma Gowler, Lane 4 - Elliot
Ellison, Lane 5 - Karen Chan and
Lane 6 - Charlotte Barnett.

Lane Award winners 

Sussex League Division 1

Congratulations  on  being
promoted to Division 1, this was a
great achievement. However, we 
will be swimming against the top 
clubs  in  Sussex  this  year.  Some
swimmers  will  have  to  swim up
due to the way the age groups fall.
This will  be hard so just do your
best  and don’t  worry about  it  as
every swim is awarded points and
without you we would not get any.
So  just  enjoy  it  and  use  it  to
achieve  personal  best  times  for
yourselves.  Good luck to you  all
and we might surprise ourselves.
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Congratulations to Karen Chan in
achieving  first  place  in  the  Girls
9yrs BAGCATS with Amy Quach
finishing third. Joe Hazeldine also
finished second in the Boys  9yrs
BAGCATS. These were achieved
at the recent County Age Groups
at Crawley.  For  a full  set  of  the
points  of  other  Club  swimmers,
please see the County website.

Joe Hazeldine, Karen Chan, and
Amy Quach,

Sussex  County  Championships
and Age Groups

The County qualifying times have
been made harder this year and yet
we  as  a  Club  have  had  more
swimmers  qualifying  than  for  a
long time. You should all be truly
proud of yourselves, as I certainly
am. Well  done to all  of  you.  As
well  so many qualifying we also
achieved many top 8 places. 

The  following  swimmers  from
Worthing took part.:- 
Alice Wardley, Sophie Grand, 
Karen  Chan,  Amy  Quach,
Harleigh  Goddard,  Charlotte
Barnett,  Amy  Windibank,  Laura
Joseph,  Rachel  Piper,  Rachel
Buckland,  Rianna  Poppeliers,
Lucy  Udeen,  Emma  Piper,  Zoe
Yeandle,  Louisa  Eames,  Jade
Tate,  Ben  Goddard,  Joe
Hazeldine, Sam Wildman, Daniel
McDonald,  Jacques  Williams,
Charlie  Jones,  Maxwell  Felton,
Joshua  Goldsmith,  Kevin  Chan,
Alistair  Harding,  Ziggy  Tate,
Mike  Nelhams,  Lawrence  King
and Peter Eames. 
For  a  full  set  of  results  see  the
Club website.

Allan Tate
Head Coach
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In  the  first  gala  on  18th March,
held  at  the  Aquarena,  the
swimmers  achieved  an  excellent
result  in finishing second against
strong Brighton and Burgess Hill
teams.  Points  totals  were  as
follows:-
Brighton                              364
Worthing                             322
Burgess Hill                        317



��������
���
�������� 

Sat 1st April, Sussex League, Gala
2 - Haywards Heath.

Sat  22nd April,  James  Hickman
Swimming  Clinic  –  Lancing
College. Invitation only.

Sat 29th / Sun 30th / Mon 1st May,
ASA SE Youth Championships -
Aldershot.

Sat  6th May,  Worthing  SC  Age
Groups, Gala 1 - Lancing College.

Sat  13th May,   Rother  League,
Round 1 - Woking.

Sat  20th May,  Worthing  SC Age
Groups, Gala 2 - Lancing College.
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Sun  2nd April,  Havant  &
Waterlooville  SC  Open  Meet
-Waterlooville.

Fri  14th  /  Sat 15th April,  Crawley
SC Open Meet - Crawley.

Sun 23rd April,  Littlehampton SC
Open Meet – Portsmouth.

Sun 28th May,  Bognor  Regis  SC
Open Meet – Bognor Regis.

For details of open meets, please
see Dave Yeandle.
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The  8th Mayor’s  Swimarathon,
held  on  Saturday  4th March
attracted a record turnout of nearly
200 swimmers. The Club was well
represented with many swimmers
achieving  great  distances.  Jade
Tate beat her  own record of 372
lengths in 2005 completing 406 

lengths  this  year.  Other  Club
swimmers  who  took  part  were
Natalie Smith,  Alastair  Hardinge,
Fiona  Hardinge,  James  Kilby,
Jacques Williams, Sarah Blacker,
Alexander  Wood,  Annabelle
Williams,  Florence  Scordoulis,
Rosie  Scordoulis,  Dan  Gibb,
Sophie  Quach,  Amy  Quach,
Rianna  Poppeliers,  Sam
Poppeliers,  Katie  Goulder,  Ether
Bulter, Maia Coates, Max Felton,
Winnifred Gritt, Darren Hebberd,
Laura  Joseph,  Hannah  Joseph,
Phillippa King,  Rowland Gibson,
Louise  Maloney,  Alex  Milner,
Tara  Osborne,  Steven  Priest,
Michael  Priest,  Amy  Rodemark,
Millie  Rodemark,  Becky
Rodemark, Victoria Seth, Hannah
Seth, Richard Taylor, and Gemma
Webb.
The  presentation  of  medals  and
certificates  by  former  Olympic
Gold Medallist Swimmer, Duncan
Goodhew, will  be held on Friday
12th May at the Town Hall.

Swimarathon Organiser,  Rowland
Gibson  was  presented  with  an
award  by  the  Mayor,  Cllr  Nick
John in recognition and thanks for
his  outstanding  efforts  in
organising the event  for  the past
eight  years,  during  which  time
over £30,000 has been raised for
local charities.
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A Members  Only area will  soon
be  introduced  on  the  Worthing
Swimming  Club  website.
Initially,  this  will  carry  the

Swimmer's Best Time. Swimmers
can check their best time from the
Club  database  by  entering  their
Surname, First name, Distance and
Stroke.  The Members Only  Area
will  be  username/password
protected.  To  obtain  the
username/password,  please  email
WebMaster@WorthingSwimming
Club.org.
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Club  Chairman,  Peter  McCallum
was  presented  with  two  new
trophies  for  the  Club,  by
Annabelle  and  Jacques  Williams
in  memory  of  their  late  father,
who died suddenly last year.
Peter  said  “it  was  a  wonderful
gesture  by  the  family  and  the
excellent  trophies will  serve as a
permanent  reminder  of  the  their
contribution to the Club”

��������

The Club has donated £300 to St
Barnabas Hospice in memory of 3
members  of  the  Club  who  have
died  recently  –  Keith  Horner,
Louise  Photiades  and  Eileen
Roberts.  All  played  a  significant
part  in  the  development  of  the
Club  over  many  years,  and  the
money  raised  from  fundraising
events during the coming year will
also  be  donated  to  St  Barnabas
Hospice in their memory.


